
Beresford Hillsdale Neighborhood Association 

General Meeting held on May 17, 2011 

Director Emeritus Bruce Klafter called the meeting to order at 7:30pm.  There were 18 members in attendance 

based on the sign in sheet. 

Meeting minutes written by Susan Rowinski, Secretary 

Announcements: 

Next month's speaker will be a Ken White, President,  Peninsula Humane Society/ SPCA. 

A request for volunteers to help staff the June 18 Farmers Market event was made.   People interested in 

volunteering or learning more about the event were asked to see S. Rowinski at the close of the meeting.  No 

one approached S. Rowinski at the end of the meeting. 

The deadline to submit a claim for the senior school parcel tax exemption deadline is June 11.  

Officer Hagan from SMPD discussed recent policing events including recent daytime robberies. 

Guest Speakers: 

The presenters were from Cal Water. They were Rashmi Kashyap, Project Engineer, and Tony Carrasco, District 

Manager.  The presentation did not cover the recently completed Cal Water urban water plan. The 

presentation focused on the capital improvements taking place on the 6.5 acre Cal Water property on 28
th

 

avenue. The improvements include the installation of (1) new 2.5M gallon and (1) new 1.0M gallon water 

storage tanks. Currently there are two water storage tanks on the property.  The need for the installation of 

the two new tanks is to ensure adequate water access for up to five days following a planned (i.e. scheduled 

maintenance) or unplanned emergency (i.e. earthquake).   

The timeline of events is as follows. 2011 will include public outreach, completion of storage design and 

securing the required permits. 2012 will include the start and finish of the installation.  Water rates will not be 

impacted as a result of installation. 

The general meeting was adjourned at 8:50pm. 


